
SAS\S2122\s4130sa 
This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan Senate staff for use by the Senate in its deliberations and does not constitute an official 
statement of legislative intent. 

 
Page 1 of 1 Bill Analysis @ www.senate.michigan.gov/sfa hb4130/2122 

FILING DEADLINES FOR LOBBYIST REPORTS H.B. 4130: 

 SUMMARY OF HOUSE-PASSED BILL 

 IN COMMITTEE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House Bill 4130 (as passed by the House) 

Sponsor:  Representative Matt Koleszar  

House Committee:  Elections and Ethics 

Senate Committee:  Elections 

 

Date Completed:  4-19-21 

 

CONTENT 

 

The bill would amend the lobbyist registration Act to do the following:  

 

-- Require a lobbyist or lobbyist agent to file a report on February 28, covering 

expenditures and financial transactions during the immediately preceding 

August 31 to January 31. 

-- Require a lobbyist or lobbyist agent to file a report on September 30, covering 

expenditures and financial transactions during the immediately preceding 

January 31 to August 31. 

-- Require a report filed on September 30, 2021, to cover the immediately 

preceding December 31 to August 31.  

 

Under the Act, a lobbyist or a lobbyist agent must file a signed report detailing expenditures 

and financial transactions in a form prescribed by the Secretary of State. A report must be 

filed on the following dates:  

 

-- January 31 covering the calendar year ending on the immediately preceding December 

31.  

-- August 31 covering the immediately preceding December 31 to July 31.  

 

Under the bill, except as otherwise provided, a report would have to filed on the following 

dates: 

 

-- February 28, covering the immediately preceding August 31 to January 31.  

-- September 30, covering the immediately preceding January 31 to August 31.  

 

For the report to be filed on September 30, 2021, the report would have to cover the 

immediately preceding December 31 to August 31.  

 

MCL 4.418 (H.B. 4130)                                                      Legislative Analyst:  Dana Adams 

        

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

The bill would have no fiscal impact on State or local units of government. 

 

 Fiscal Analyst:  Joe Carrasco 

 

 


